Headteacher: Ms Jo Meloni BA (Hons) NPQH

11 July 2023

### **Dear Families**

# Curriculum Enhancement Week - Update - Blackland Farm - FORENAME AND SURNAME

I hope this letter finds you well. I am very much looking forward to accompanying FORENAME to Blackland Farm next week and just wanted to touch base with you on a couple of points that weren't covered in our previous communication.

# **Drop Off Point**

Please bring FORENAME to Blackland Farm for 9.00am on Monday 17 July. The drop off point will be at the main entrance of the Farm (Grinstead Lane, East Grinstead, West Sussex, RH19 4HP). Those of you with the what3words app can use the following location - plus.rent.photos. We will have staff directing you at the entrance.

## Kit list: Additional Items in Yellow

- Comfortable clothing for a range of activities eg tracksuits, shorts/t-shirt
- Waterproofs
- Toiletries
- Nightwear
- Towel
- Suitable footwear for activities (Wellies and 2 pairs of trainers is a good idea, the grass is wet in the morning)
- Sun tan lotion
- Snacks
- Money for snacks
- Water bottle
- A hat
- A sleeping bag/blanket/roll mat/pillow (no inflatable beds please, there is no space in the tents)
- Plate, bowl, cup, knife, fork, spoon, tea towel
- Torch
- Spare plastic bags for wet kit

Students will need to carry their belongings independently a short distance from the drop off point to our base camp on Lark's field.

# **Pick up Point**

Please pick up FORENAME from Blackland Farm on Wednesday 19 July at 2.30pm.





















# **Mobile Phones**

We are not allowing mobile phones or any other electronic devices to be brought on this trip. Students will not be allowed to take devices on activities and they are at risk of being stolen when left unattended. There is also a risk to the device if the weather is poor. All staff will have contact details for parent/carers. Therefore, should a student wish or need to contact home they will be able to use a staff members mobile phone. Any student found with a mobile phone will have it removed and locked away.

I'm very much looking forward to this trip, it will be a great way for year 7 to end their year. If you have any questions please feel free to contact me directly at <a href="mailto:amillican@sackvilleschool.org.uk">amillican@sackvilleschool.org.uk</a>.

Yours sincerely

Mr Alex Millican
Leader of Year 8

Sackville School, Lewes Road, East Grinstead, West Sussex RH19 3TY Tel: 01342 410140 Email: secretary@sackvilleschool.org.uk

Headteacher: Ms Jo Meloni BA (Hons) NPQH















